



the
NEWSLETTER
of the
CASTELLORIZIAN
ASSOCIATION
OF VICTORIA

Кастеллорігіака Неа

REGISTERED BY AUSTRALIA POST PUBLICATION NUMBER, VBH2850

POSTAL ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 112, SOUTH MELBOURNE, 3205

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:

President: Jack Bisas O.A.M Vice Presidents:

Michael Spartels & Anna Adgemis

Secretary:

Sandra Varvodic

Treasurer:

John B. Salvaris O.A.M.

Public Officer:

Michael Spartels

Social Secretary:

Dianne Spartels

BOARD MEMBERS:

Steve Zombos,

Betty Adgemis,

Stella Salvaris,

Theo Conos,

Jack, N. Miriklis

CASTELLORIZIAN NEWSLETTER No. 99 gives details of our successful "Castellorizian of the Year Award", our Tavern Night and details of our 70th Gala Birthday Dinner Dance. We thank all those who assisted in our very successful Saints Constantine and Helen's Day Presentation:

To Florence Livery for the reading of her poem "The Harbor Master's Son" which one the Poetry Award from our Society and was presented with her prize by Professor Byron Kakulas. Special mention to our Photographer Paul Velissaris and to our Guest of Honour for his acceptance speech, in which he thanked the Society for his selection for their initiative in introducing this unique award in Australia. Thank you Professor Kakulas and wife Valerie. 162 members enjoyed a pleasant evening at Lamia Tavern on Sunday, 11 June.

Jack Bisas OAM, Editor

The Cassie Senior Citizens' Club of Melbourne

On July 5, 1995, our Senior Citizens' Club, at their monthly get-together, held elections. We thank the outgoing committee for their excellent work in organising the first two years of the Senior Citizens' Club. The new Committee consists of the following:

Mr. Steve Adgemis, Mrs Christine Pavlou, Mrs. Chrissie Zervos, Mrs. Anna Adgemis, Mrs Sylvia Kotsoglou (Coates), Mr. Jack N. Miriklis, Mr. K. Anastasiou, Mrs. D. Anastasiou.

We wish them luck during their stay in office.

The first function for the Senior Citizens' Club will be a trip to the Crown Casino on Wednesday 2nd August. Bus leaves our Club Rooms at 9.30am and will be returning at 2.30pm. Cost: \$5 including a Smorgasbord lunch and a free \$3 voucher for the casino. Younger members are also invited and encouraged to join our Senior Citizens at this Casino function. Book early by contacting Anna Adgemis on 822 1405.

The Queensland Carrier

Congratulations to the new Committee of the Castellorizian Assoc. of Queensland on their election to office:

President: Evelyn Mandikos • Vice President: Terry Efstathis • Treasurer: Patricia Yanardasis • Assistant Treasurer: Rose Landy • Secretary: Betty Yanardasis • Assistant Secretary: Marla Patouras • General Committee: Anne Boubaris, Olga Efstathis, Christina Greves, George Patounas, Michael Penklis.

We wish them well during their term in office.

From the Brisbane Cassies' Newsletter

Future Politicians...

Following in the footsteps of his big brother Jack Nicholas Barboutis, Nicholas, son of Basil and Zephie Barboutis, has been elected School Captain of his school "Camp Hill State Primary School". We congratulate Nicholas. Nicholas is the grandson of Nick & Maria Patiniotis of Melbourne.

Vale

TCONSTAS, Chris, on May 19th, 1995. Husband of Alexandra, father of Andrew. Private funeral held on May 20th, 1995.

In memory of the Late Mr. Chris Constas, the following people have donated to our Society:

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kyriakos, Mrs. N. Zographou, Mr. & Mrs. Steve Adgemis, Mrs. Jasmine Verginis, Mrs. Tasia Kalas.

**KIOS, Georgia, on June 25th, 1995. Wife of Jack, mother of Michael, Nina, Gary, mother in law of Catherine, grandmother of Giagianne, Matthew, Stephen and Jake. Funeral at St. Catherine's and to Springvale Cemetery. Eulogy by Nick Platis.

In memory of the Late Mrs. Georgia Kios, the following people have donated to Society:

Mr. & Mrs. Alex and Maria Bisas, Mr. & Mrs. Spiro and Nina Mangos, Mr. & Mrs. Jack and Marika Bisas, Mr. & Mrs. Nick and Maria Georgoulis, Mr. & Mrs. Ilias and Stella Messimeris, Julie Constantas, Mr. & Mrs. Sam and Cherie Alexander.

TCOTIS, Jack, on May 19th, 1995, in Sydney. Son of Mrs. Nina Cotis, brother of Christina Pavlou, brother in law of Daki Pavlou.

In memory of the Late Mr. Jack Cotis, the following people have donated to Society:

Mr & Mrs Steve Bisas, Mr & Mrs Alex Bisas, Mr & Mrs Jack & Katina Miriklis, Mrs Christulla Bisas.

TKONDILIOS, E (Mr.), on Thursday, 13th July, 1995 in Sydney.

In memory of the Late Mr. E. Kondilios, the following people have donated to Society:

Mr & Mrs Con Adgemis, Mr & Mrs C.G. Lucas, Dr & Mrs C. Apostolopoulos

Births

To Liza and Anthony Maglioni a girl, sister for Alexander and 6th grandchild for Theo Conos.

To Michael and Maria Mangos, a son, Constantine (Cory), 3rd grandchild for Con and Dorothy Mangos.

Birthdays

On June 11, Nicholas Zervos, celebrated his 40th birthday with a party for family and friends.

Weddings

The marriage of John and Kristine Christopoulos was celebrated on the 24th June, 1995 at St, Eustathios Church. Reception at the Grand Hyatt Hotel, Melbourne. Kristine is the daughter of Con and Despina G. Lucas and grandaughter of Con and Chrissie Adgemis. To celebrate Christine and John's wedding:

From Adelaide: Con, Mary, George Mangos.

From Queensland: Stathi and Mary Efstathi, and Eva Lucas.

From Sydney: Dimitri and Anna Adgemis.

From Greece: Despina and George Filopoulos.

The newlyweds are honeymooning on the Greek islands. Congratulations Kristine and John.

© On the 15th July, 1995 at Saints Constantine and Helen's Church, Dean (Constandinos) married Penny (Panayiota). Dean is the 2nd son of Ian and June Diamond. Penny is the daughter of Frank and Effie Tsichlis. Dean is the grandson of Mrs. Panayiota Diamond. Reception at Edenhope Receptions. Dean and Penny are off to Europe for a three month honeymoon.

Congratulations

- ✓ We congratulate John A. Voyage on his appointment as Chairman of the T.A.C. Committee of the Law Institute of Victoria.
- We also congratulate Steve Zombos on his election as President of the Pan-Dodecanese Association. This Association is the umbrella federation representing all the islands of the Dodecanese.

Anniversary Congratulations

Congratulations to Steve and Renee Adgemis on their 50th Wedding Anniversary. A party for friends and family to celebrate the event was held on Sunday, 16th July, 1995.

Home after overseas holidays Καλωσορίσατε to all:

- → Peter and Robyn Conos.
- → Christine and George Dimer and family.
- Anna & Peter Plafadellis.
- * Katina Chronis and Harley Moraitis.
- → Frank and Angela Brody.
- → Rosa and Tony Stabelos.
- George B. Bisas home after an overseas trip to America, Europe, Scotland, England while overseas, George presented a paper at the World Headway Conference in Copenhagen. Headway is a world wide organisation assisting people with head injuries.

Up, up and away... Καλό Ταξίδι to all:

- → In Adelaide for their niece's Christening, Peter and Vivienne Kostoglou.
- → Off to Greece, Ange and Nicki Jackomas. Will also visit their son Andrew in Hong Kong where he represents Coopers and Lybrand, Accountants.
- → Peggy Zervos off to Castellorizo, also to visit her son Kevin and Tish and family in Hong Kong.

"My Little Castellorizo"

All video tapes have now been distributed. If you have not received your copies, please ring Jack Bisas on 9885 6233.

"The Rembetes"

Phillipa Adgemis-Konstantinidis starred in the play "The Rembetes". The play was a great success playing to packed houses at the Playbox, receiving rave reviews. Phillipa excelled in her role.

Elizabeth Exintaris in Concert

Elizabeth Exintaris of Melbourne will give a Recital in Brisbane on Tuesday, 15th August, 1995. The Recital includes a collection of Greek songs, sung and played by Elizabeth Exintaris. The performance by Elizabeth in Sydney is sponsored by the Kastellorizian Association of Queensland. Good luck Elizabeth.

Paul Velissaris: Australian Advertising Photographer of the Year

Melbourne photographer Paul Velissaris, was recently named the "Australian Advertising Photographer of the Year" in Sydney, by the Australian Institute of Professional Photography (AIPP).

AIPP members were invited to submit up to four examples of their past year's work in each of the available categories. Entries were received from many professional photographers in Australia and New Zealand. Paul submitted four of his fashion photographs in the advertising category and was awarded the highest aggregate points from the judging committee. Paul's photographs were for a brochure for the company "Sanity" promoting the Klue fashion label and his depiction of 16-25 year olds helped the client increase their market share.

Paul Velissaris, who runs Life Studios in Blackburn, has been working professionally since 1983 and his clients have included Amnesty International, Saatchi & Saatchi, Harper's Bazaar, Vogue, Philippine Airlines, BMW, Time-Life and Penguin Books. He has won numerous awards both locally and internationally.

Paul is married to Chrissie, daughter of Steve and Nellie Zombos

1925 - 1995 CASTELLORIZIAN ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA

Celebrating 70 years
of distinguished and
progressive service to the
Greek-Australian
community in Melbourne

- ΚΑΣΤΕΛΛΟΡΙΖΙΑΚΑ ΝΕΑ •
- ΕΝΘΕΤΟ ΣΤΑ ΕΛΛΗΝΙΚΑ •
- ΕΠΙΜΕΛΕΙΑ: ΣΤΕΦΑΝΟΣ ΖΟΜΠΟΣ
 - ΤΕΥΧΟΣ 99 ΙΟΥΛΙΟΣ 1995 •

Η ΓΙΟΡΤΉ ΤΩΝ ΑΓΙΩΝ ΚΩΝΣΤΑΝΤΙΝΟΎ & ΕΛΕΝΗΣ

Στις 21η Μαΐου, ο Σύνδεσμός μας γιόρτασε την γιορτή των πολιούχων Αγίων του νησιού μας Κωνσταντίνου και Ελένης. Οι γιορτασμοί άρχισαν στην εκκλησία όπου έγινε Δοξολογία και Αρτοκλασία, και μετά στην αίθουσά μας. Στην εκκλησία όπου χοροστάτησε ο Θεοφιλέσατος Επίσκοπος Δέρβης, παρευρέθηκε το Διοικητικό Συμβούλιο του συνδέσμου, αρκετοί συμπατριώτες καθώς και ο εκλεκτός επισκέπτης από την Πέρθη, ο διακεκριμένος επιστήμων Βύρων Κακούλας μετά της συζήγου του. Οπως είναι γνωστό, ο καθηγητής Κακούλας είναι ο Καστελλορίζιος της Χρονιάς 1995. Στο λόγο του, ο Θεοφιλέστατος είπε τα καλλύτερα λόγια για τους Καστελλορίζιους της Μελβούρνης και έκανε ιδιαίτερη μνεία για τον παγκοσμίως αναγνωρισμένο καθηγητή Κακούλα.

Η αίθουσά μας ήταν ασφυκτικά γεμάτη από του συμπατριώτες μας, όπου μετά από ένα ωραίο γεύμα περάσαμε όλοι μια πολύ ευχάριστη μέρα. Ο Πρόεδρός μας, κ. Βαρθ. Πισσάς, καλωσόρισε το ζεύγος Κακούλα εκ μέρους του Διοκ. Συμβουλίου, και παρέδωσε στον εκλεκτό μας καλεσμένο τιμητική πλακέτα ως Καστελλορίζιο της Χρονιάς 1995.

Ο κ. Κακούλας ευχαρίστησε καταλλήλως το Διοκ. Συμβούλιο και όλους τους παρευρισκομένους. Ο κ. Ιωάννης Σαλβάρης, με την γνωστή του ευφράδεια, μίλησε για την δράση των πρώτων Καστελλοριζιών μεταναστών στην Αυστραλία και την ζηλευτή θέση που κατέχουν οι απόγονοί τους σήμερα. Η Florence Λίβερη μας διάβασε ένα ποίημά της και απέσπασε τα χειροκροτήματα όλων μας.

Ο ΣΥΛΛΟΓΟΣ ΗΛΙΚΙΩΜΕΝΩΝ

Στις 5 Ιουλίου, στην καθιερωμένη μηνιαία συγκέντρωση των ηλικιωμένων μας, μετά την παραίτηση τριών μελών του Συμβουλίου, της κας. Κατίνα Μύρικλη, του κ. Νικολάου Πατινιώτη και του κ. Στεφάνου Ζόμπου, ανέλαβαν ως μέλη του Συμβουλίου οι εξής: κ.κ. Σταύρος Αντζέμης, Κυριάκος Αναστασίου και Κυριάκος Μύρικλης, καθώς και οι κυρίες Αννα Αντζέμη, Χρύσα Ζερβού, Χρηστίνα Παύλου, Δούκισσα Αναστασίου, και Σύλβια Κώστογλου. Συγχαρητήρια και καλή δύναμη.

ΤΑΞΙΔΙΑ

Από το Σύδνεϋ ήλθε ο κος. Νίκος Παράσχου Καϊλής με τα δυο παιδιά του για διακοπές. Τους ευχόμεθα καλές διακοπές.

ΠΕΝΘΟΣ

Τον περασμένο μήνα χάσαμε μια εκλεκτή συμπατριώτισσα, την Γεωργία Κιοσόγλου. Στην οικογένειά της τα πιο θερμά μας συλλυπητηρια.

ΓΑΜΟΙ

Στον Ιερό Ναό του Αγίου Ευσταθίου, ο Θεοφιλέστατος Επίσκοπος Δέρβης, ευλόγησε τους γάμους της Ολγας Β. Χονδρού μετά του Michael Howden.

Στον ίδιο Ναό ετελέσθησαν οι γάμοι της Χρυσάνθης Λουκά μετά του John Χριστόπουλου.

Ευχόμαστε στα νιόπαντρα ζευγάρια κάθε ευτυχία και να είναι καλορίζικοι.

ΠΑΝΔΩΔΕΚΑΝΗΣΙΑΚΗ ΟΜΟΣΠΟΝΔΙΑ

Στις 4 Ιουλίου, 1995 έγινε η ετήσια εκλογή του Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου της Ομοσπονδίας και τα αποτελέσματα έχουν ως εξής: Πρόεδρος: Στέφανος Ζόμπος - Αντιπρόεδρος: Νίκος Πάχος - Γεν. Γραμματέας: Ελευθέριος Αγγελίδης - Ταμίας: Ιωάννης ΄ Ησυχος - Δημοσίων Σχέσεων: Νίκος Πίκος.

Τα παρακάτω στιχάκια μας τα έστειλε η σεβαστή κυρία Ευαγγελία Γ. Κουτσούκου. Ευχαριστούμε την κυρία Ευαγγελία για την συνεργασία της, τα υπόλοιπα θα τα δημοσιεύσουμε στην επόμενη έκδοση.

Γειτόνισες μη χαίρεστε που κάμνετε βελούδια εσείς θα τα παλιόσετε και μεις θά χουμε καινούργια.

Θεέ μη δώσεις του φτωχού πόρτα και παραθύρι και πάπλωμα να σκεπασθεί και πάρει το και φύγει.

Ο κόσμος είναι ψεύτικος είναι και ματαιότης ένα χορτάρι πράσινο είναι η ανθρωπότης. Αγγελοι βοηθάτε την και Αγιοι προσμένετέ τη να έλθει το παιδάκι της από την Αυστραλία και ύστερα πέρνετέ τη.

Αρχοντες μικροί μεγάλοι και όλη η φτωχολογιά χάροντας μας περιμένει νέους γέρους και παιδιά.

History of the

Castellorizian Association of Victoria

In this, our 70th year, we print the following historical item.

The first meeting of the Association took place on March, 1925 at Temperance Hall in Little Bourke Street Melbourne. Present at the meeting were the following:

Emm. Fermanis

Spiro Fermanis

Dimitri Fermanis

Emm. Augustis

Panag. Augustis

Michael Mangos

Arthur Mangos

Elef. Mangos

John Mangos

John Piperoglou

Andr, Piperoglou

George Simeon

Spiro G. Adgemis

John Kannis

Mich Kannis

Evangelos Giuzelis

John Penglis

Dimi Penglis

John Barbayiannis

George Haratsis

George Koutsoukis

M. Koutsoumarkos

K. Kizikos

M. Iconomidis

Con Amonis

Fotis Fotiou

John Hohlastos

John N. Hadgeyannakis

10 1 10 11:

Emm. Sotirakis

Mich. Miriklis

Harry Miriklis

Evang. Kezos

Kostas Kampouris

John Adgemis

Basil J. Adgemis

George K. Loukas

Kostas Papalazaris

K. Loukas

George Sarantis

Efst. Christofis

Ch, Christofis

Kostas Christofis

Jacomis Jacovou

jacon ao jaco v

Andre Jacovou

A. Jacovou

George Karpouzis.

Those elected at this meeting were:

President: M. Iconomidis

Secretary: John N. Hadgeyannakis

Treasurer: Michael K. Hargas

The Sala Event of the Sear Celebrating 70 years

The
Castellorizian Association
of Victoria
cordially invites you
to our

70th Birthday Gala Dinner Dance

on Saturday 9th September, 1995 at Hawthorn Receptions Glenferrie Rd. Hawthorn

Band: Omega Dress: Lounge Suit Cocktails at 7.00pm Price: \$50 per ticket

Bookings: Ticket Secretaries Dianne Spartels - 596 8610 Stella Salvaris - 857 6995 Alex Varvodic - 509 4449

Book early for this gala event of the year

Artwork, Layout, Desk-Top Publishing, Printing by Peter Jasonides • Marketing Impacts • (03) 9840 6504

TO THE CASTELLORIZIAN ASSOCIATION OF VIC. UNDER REVIEW

Memberships to the Castellorizian Association of Victoria are now due.

Kindly mail your membership renewal to:

The Castellorizian Assoc. of Victoria P.O. Box 112, South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205

Memb	ership type (tick appropriate box):
	Family \$15 Single \$10 Over 65 (Honorary)
Names:	
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
Address	

CASSIE Means SURVES

We are currently reviewing our Cassie News including updating the mailing list

Kindly mail your response to:

The Castellorizian Assoc. of Victoria P.O. Box 112, South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205

1. Do you know of any Cassie not on the current								
mailing list and not receiving Cassie News?								
□Yes	□No	No Assist us by filling out the names and addresses of those who are not receiving the Cassie News:						
Name:								
Address	*	Ý		2				
	••••••		••••••					
		•••••						
Name:				<u> </u>				
Address:								
			q.		y - 4			
		•••••	•••••					
2. Are you receiving your copy? ☐Yes ☐No								
3. Do yo	u wish to	continue re	eceiving it	t? □Yes	□No			
4. Do yo	u wish to	cancel it?	□Yes	□No				